The regular Township meeting was held on May 1, 2018 at 7:00 PM it was called to order and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call of Officers

All members were present; Sec-Treasurer Beverly Henderson, Solicitor Matthew Gieg, Atty. Christopher Jancula, Twp. Engineer Thomas Levine were present.

Minutes

A motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz to accept the meeting minutes of March 6, 2018 as presented. The motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz to accept the Treasurer report as presented for the month of March. The motion passed unanimously.

Announcements an Executive Session was held on April 30, 2018 at 1:30 for personnel issues.

General Comments

William Calvert 1412 Locke Mountain Rd. was present requesting a noise and lighting ordinance, as well as informing the Board that there was a public safety issue on April 7, 2018, as result of that party there were car park along Locke Mountain Road. Mr. Calvert stated he contacted Zoning Officer Cramer and Mr. Cramer was to have said, it is a State Road and he couldn't do anything about it. Mr. Calvert reach out to Penn Dot and they advised him that the Township should put up No Parking Sign in the area. Engineer Levine is to contact Penn Dot, Solicitor Gieg is to contact Attorney Farrell concerning the same.

Daniel McIntyre, 302 Frankstown Sportsman's Rd. also requesting a noise and lighting ordinance, Mr. McIntyre stated that he lives 600 yards away and still hears the music and he is tired of listening to it.

Lynn Granville and Roxine Copp were present with the following questions?

Concerning the web site not being up to date, Chairman Henry stated that the Assistant Sec. had a baby and decided not to return to work.

The sweeping job that was held on April 13, 14 and then again April 19, was a terrible job, they missed half of the stone, and the intersection are terrible they still have stone all over the place. Some of the roadway that was mention are Elm Street, Loftwood Crt., and Magnolia Street.

Mr. Granville also questioned about child support, we now have to pay child support, it was reported that we received a court order to pay the child support that is being deducted from the employees check and we just forward it to Harrisburg.

Roxine Copp stated that last year when the road crew was up using a high power leave blower to clean the ditch across the street from her resident on Circle Drive, they came across the road and also cleaned her landscaped area. Now the irrigation system is exposed as well as some tree roots. Mrs. Copp is requesting that the Township replace dirt approx. 1 ½ foot back off the curb that the road crew removed, as well as replacing the mulch.

Lenny Metz question if the sweepers had done the Township twice? Mr. Metz stated he saw the guys on Saturday and then again on Thursday. Mr. Metz questioned if Saturday wouldn't that be over time? Chairman Henry stated that this company does the state road as well and could only do them those 2 days.

Stormwater Issues There was nothing to report.

Old Business

Mutual Aid Agreement the Board of Supervisors have agreed to enter into the Mutual Aid Agreement, and at this time, under the advisement of the Solicitor no motion is necessary.

Rental Agreement between Frankstown Township and Bald Eagle Sewer Authority a motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz to enter into a rental agreement with Bald Eagle Sewer Authority for the flow meters. The motion passed unanimously.

New Business

Report on CDBG Funds for White Bridge Engine Levine spoke to Trina Illig from County and she is interested in attending a work shop to discuss the replacement of White Bridge however the County Commissions stated that it would take 2.75 Million to replace the bridge. Ms. Illig would apply for a completive grant in the amount 750,000.00 and the Township could use their entitlement for this project. Mr. Calvert question if the cost is too great to replace the bridge could they possible do something for pedestrian or bicycle.

Greg Werstil questioned if they take the weight off the top would that help, Engineer Levine state that since this is a County Bridge he would have no info on the bridge itself.

William VanAtta was present to give the Fire Department report.

- 98 calls for the year
- Cambria County Fire School Spring Classes were held
- May 6, 2018 the first Chicken BBQ
- The Remodeling of the kitchen is moving forward.

With no other business to be brought before the Board of Supervisors a motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by George Henry to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM and retire into an Executive Session. The motion passed unanimously.

Secretary Beverly J. Henderson

A special advertised meeting was held on Wednesday May 16, 2018 at 8:00 AM the purpose of the meeting was to discuss the asbestos removal and any other business brought before the Board of Supervisors.

After a brief discussion concerning which company will be removing the asbestos off a home located within the Town of Frankstown. A motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz to give the interested company until May 25[,] 2018 to get the necessary paperwork as well as a quote submitted to the Board of Supervisors, to be award on May 29, 2018 at the regular scheduled workshop meeting. The motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by Kenneth Wertz and 2nd by George Henry to grant authorization to the Secretary to advertise the Paving, Line Painting and Stone bid for the year 2018. The motion passed unanimously.

Dennis Walls Sewer Inspector questioned whether we could help a resident, that is having some water issue that she believes happened after we installed the sewer line. Chairman Henry stated that there was other that have requested help when the sewer line was installed, Dennis stated that there were and that we did nothing for them. The Board was in agreement that nothing be done for this resident since nothing was done for the other that made requested.

With no other business brought before the Board of Supervisors a motion was made by James Grove and 2nd by Kenneth Wertz to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 AM. The motion passed unanimously.

Secretary Beverly J. Henderson